CAEN MEDICAL CENTRE
SAR – SUBJECT ACCESS REQUEST POLICY
(for Patients)
The General Data Protection Regulation (GDPR) is a new law that operates alongside the Data Protection Act (DPA) 2018 in the UK and came into effect on 25 May 2018. 

KEY FACTS 

· Individuals have the right to access their personal data. This is commonly referred to as subject access.

· Under GDPR your GP practice has an obligation to comply with Subject Access Requests.
· Individuals can make a subject access request verbally or in writing.

· Under the GDPR, unlike under the DPA, your GP practice cannot charge a fee to comply with a subject access request.  However, where the request is manifestly unfounded or excessive then your GP may charge a “reasonable fee” for the administrative costs of complying with the request.

· Your GP practice has one calendar month to respond to your request

HOW DO YOU MAKE A SUBJECT ACCESS REQUEST
Ideally your request should be made in writing (but it can be verbal) and if possible should detail the following

· Do you wish to view your medical records or are you requesting photocopies

· Between what date period access is required i.e. do you wish to view or request copies of all or just part of your medical records.

· Reason for requesting to view medical records

All requests received from patients will be passed to the Practice Administrator who will action and oversee the request. 
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